
Looking for an affordable, faith-based activity for
your kids this summer? Check out Totus Tuus.
We're teaming up with a few parishes throughout
Appleton to gather kids (grades 1-6 in day
program, grades 7-12 in the evening) together to
have fun, grow in their faith, and make new friends
in active ways. Register and learn more  here. If
you have any questions or need financial
assistance, reach out to tturba@stmaryparish.org. Catholic Trivia-

Just For Fun
Question: Who succeeded Pope John Paul II?

(Answer is under the events calendar in the bulletin)

2024 Totus Tuus

Registration

Pups are big fans of

Jesus too!

During the recent
power outages, a
bunch of folks found
themselves in the dark,
or without heat
including our furry
pals! Zoe joined our
squad on Thursday,
and we made sure she
stayed toasty warm.

Eucharistic Adoration will be started
April 10th from 4:30-8pm. To sign-
up for a 30 min slot to sit with
Jesus, scan the qr code or visit
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/
30E0F4BA9AB2AA3F49-48654381-
adoration#/

Eucharistic Adoration

93%

Bishop’s appeal

Goal: $65,143

A heartfelt thank you to everyone who has
backed the Bishop's appeal. Take a look at the
graph below to monitor our progress towards
the target. Your donation today will bring us
one step closer to reaching our goal.

https://stmcath.org/2024-totus-tuus
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F4BA9AB2AA3F49-48654381-adoration#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F4BA9AB2AA3F49-48654381-adoration#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0F4BA9AB2AA3F49-48654381-adoration#/


Easter Season 2024
Be Ignited!

Find Fr. Bill’s Easter booklet online at
https://online.pubhtml5.com/recb/vvyk/ or scan the
QR code for instant access. 

Let's give a roaring welcome to our newest team member,
Kate Minczeski! Joining us part-time as the Minister of
Adult Disciples, she's a familiar face from our parish. Don't
forget to give her a warm hello when you see her around!

Fresh faces on board!

Celebrate our First
Communicants!
This weekend, during our 9:45 am Mass, we will
commemorate the first communicants. We invite you to
participate in this significant event honoring the 16 young
children who will be receiving their First Communion.
Your prayers for them and their families as they embark
on this new journey are greatly appreciated.

Addison
Alex

Christian
Christoph

Dahlia
Isabella
James
Leo

Leo
Leon

Lillian
Linley

Meghan
Quinn
Turner
Veda

Please Pray for:



Let's send messages of love and
support to Pope Francis from our
parish family! Fr. Bill will present
our St. Mary Journal to Pope
Francis when he is in Rome for the
Parish Priest Mini-Synod at the end
of April. Papers will be in the pews
this weekend for you to write your
message of support or add a prayer
intention for the Pope to pray for.

Join us for Janssen Forum on Thursday, April 18, 2024 as the
SPIRITUS Missionaries share how the Holy Spirit has worked
through them in their retreat ministry. The program begins at
11:15 a.m. with Mass held in the Mount Tabor Center Chapel,
followed by a light lunch. SPIRITUS will begin speaking at
12:10 and conclude by 1:00 p.m. The program cost is $10.
Register online at www.spiritusministries.org/janssenforum or
by calling Annette Hovie at 920-722-8918 x0. 

“Dear Pope Francis..." SPIRITUS Missionaries

The St.  Norbert College Theatre program will
present “Silent Sky” by Lauren Gunderson
based on the life of Henrietta Leavitt, beginning
Friday, April 12 and running through Saturday,
April 20, in the Webb Theatre, Abbot Penning’s
Hall of Fine Arts on the St. Norbert College
campus. Performances will be held at 7:30
p.m. except for one matinee at 2 p.m. on
Sunday, April 14. Advance tickets are $15 for
adults and $5 for students. To purchase tickets
online, visit http://www.tickets.snc.edu. This
production contains adult situations.

SPRING PRODUCTION
Jesuit Retreat House on Lake Winnebago offers two
types of silent retreats: weekend preached retreats from
September through May and five- and eight-day summer
directed retreats during the months of June, July and
August. Jesuit Retreat House on Lake Winnebago is
located at 4800 Fahrnwald Road in Oshkosh. For a
complete retreat schedule and more information, visit
Jesuit Retreat House Home – Jesuit Retreat House. 

RETREATS













Mon., April 15, 12:05pm
Tues., April 16, 8:00am 

Wed., April 17, 8:00am
Thur., April 18, 12:05pm 

Sat., April 20, 4:30pm
Sun., April 21, 7:45am
                        9:45am

5:30pm

                         

Cassie Garvey Backhaus
Mass at St Bernard Parish
Mass at St Bernard Parish w/Fr. Bill
David + Patricia Hannemann
Nicolas + Sedella Jacob
Sis + Bob Balliet
Bill Hoffman
Mary Margaret Vertin

Mass Intentions

In Loving Memory
If you have lost a loved one and would like them to be remembered in the bulletin, call the parish
office at 920-739-5119.

Prayer Requests
Contact Laurie Richter (lauriejrichter@gmail.com), Mary Jo Zilisch (920-734-1182) or Ann Walkowski
(920-428-0969) if you have a prayer need. Please remember the requests in our prayer baskets. 

Monday, April 15
5:30pm The Bells Of St Mary Handbell Choir
6:00pm THEO Grief Group
6:00pm Worship Committee/Large Conference Room
6:30pm Reach More Small Group/Lower Level Room 7
6:30pm New Horizons Jazz Group

Tuesday, April 16
9:00am Connect Group/Lower Level Room 7
1:00pm Prayer Shawl Group/St. Joe’s
2:00pm Rosary Prayer/Church
7:00pm Finance Council

Wednesday, April 17
9:30am Connect Group/Lower Level Room 7
4:30pm Adoration
4:45pm Beacon
6:30pm Beacon
6:30pm Reach More Small Group/Lower Level Room 7

Thursday, April 18
8:00am Diocesan Catechetical/Youth Ministry Leader Meeting
1:00pm Hooks and Needles
6:00pm Adult Choir/Music Room
7:00pm Via Lucis

Friday, April 19
Parish Office Closed
9:00am Friday Morning Meeting/Lower Level Room 7

Saturday, April 20
9:00am Confessions
10:00am Neuro Endocrine Cancer Support Group

Sunday, April 21
11:15am OCIA

Answer to the Catholic Trivia Question:  Pope Benedict XVI

Events Calendar



 

04.14.24  

In the life of our spiritual family at Saint Mary Parish, there are always highlight moments of 

great joy. Usually the cameras come out to capture these holy events.  

 

Certainly the piece de resistance [masterpiece, tour de force], if you will, is the celebration of 

the Easter Vigil on the night of Holy Saturday. There is no other liturgical moment that can live 

up to the beauty of the celebration of the Lord Jesus’ Resurrection! Outside in the dark, the 

lighting of the New Fire, the capture of that dancing light reaching out into the darkness, to 

become the flame of the newly-blessed Easter Candle, the peeling out into the world of the 

acclamation, “Christ our Light!” and the singing of the great hymn announcing with exaltation 

the glories of our salvation.  

 

The Liturgy of Initiation, the celebration of the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and 

Eucharist, is such a holy moment, as if all of time stops, and the gift of eternal life in the 

Trinity, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, Creator, Redeemer, and Sanctifier, rushes into the bodies, 

hearts, and spirits of those new Catholic Christians! Amazing grace! Many blessings to our 

newest Catholic Christians: Emily, and her beautiful daughter and son, Ave and Amori, 

Angelina, Mathis and Martin! 

  

This year’s celebration of the Easter Vigil at Saint Mary was spectacular and profoundly 

moving!  

 

Certainly another joyful moment for our spiritual family is the celebration of First Holy 

Communion. We are inspired by the joy and eagerness on the faces of our holy children, 

matching all that is beautiful in their hearts. Parents of these precious children, help your 

daughter or son to remember this holy day! Remember what the weather was like! Remember 

just a bit of the message in the homily! Remember tasting and seeing the Risen Jesus in the 

Precious Gift of His Body and Blood! Take lots of pictures! 

 



At this holy time, I usually take off my bookshelf Amy Welborn’s Friendship with Jesus: Pope 

Benedict XVI Speaks to Children on their First Communion.  

 

Andrea asks the Holy Father, “Jesus is present in the Eucharist. But how? I can’t see Him.”   

 

Pope Benedict responds, “We don’t see an electric current, yet we see that it exists: we see 

this microphone, that it is working and we see lights. Even if we do not see the very deepest 

things, those that really sustain life and the world, we can still see and feel their effects. So it is 

with the Risen Lord. We don’t see him with our eyes but we see that wherever Jesus is, people 

change, they improve…” 

 

Guilia asks about going to Church on Sundays. 

Pope Benedict kindly responds to her, “I would think, with great love and respect for your 

parents, [you could say something like,] Dear Mommy, Dear Daddy, it is so important for us all, 

even for you, to meet Jesus. Meeting Jesus [makes us happy.] It is an important part of our 

lives. Let’s find a little time together. We can find a way.” 

 

Alessandro asks, “What good does it do in our everyday life to go to Holy Mass and receive 

Communion?” 

 

“It centers life,” suggests the Holy Father. “We live amid so many things. And the people who 

do not go to church do not know that it is precisely Jesus they lack. But they feel that 

something is missing in their lives. If God is absent from my life, if Jesus is absent from my life, 

then a guide, an essential friend is missing. A great joy is missing from my life as well, the 

strength to grow as a person, to overcome my vices and to mature as a human being.” 

 

An inspiring conversation, wouldn’t you agree! 

 

Let’s ask for the grace to see the Risen Lord reaching out to us with His merciful love in Holy 

Communion! Let us see Jesus in our children and in every person! 

 

Happy First Communion Sunday, Spiritual Family of Saint Mary! 

 

 



St. Mary Contact/Hours:
920-739-5119
Mon-Thurs, 9am-4pm
Office Closed on Fridays

Megan Knop (Ext. 121)
Communication and Technology Coordinator 
mhafenbreadl@stmaryparish.org

Kristina Resterhouse (Ext. 101)
Administrative Assistant
stmary@stmaryparish.org
 
St. Mary Cemetery
920-882-4158 
cemetery@stmaryparish.org 
Website: stmaryparishcemetery.org

Pastoral Leadership Council Chair
Kara Main | plc@stmaryparish.org
 
Finance Council Chair
Larry Bonneville | fcchair@stmaryparish.org

Sacrament of Matrimony
Getting Married? Congratulations! Contact Fr. Bill
at least 6 months before your planned wedding
date.

Sacrament of Baptism
Need Baptism information? 
Congratulations! Contact Nadine Duncan for more
information.

Funeral Livestream Link
http://stmaryparish.org/funeral-livestream/

Confession 
Sat. 9-10am 

Eucharistic Adoration
Wednesdays
4:30-8pm

Staff and other contacts

Fr. Bill Swichtenberg, Pastor
wdswitz@stmaryparish.org
cell 920-422-4316 
 
Deacon Gerry Schraufnagel
schraufnagel@stmaryparish.org
cell 920-540-9594  
 
Chris Higgins (Ext. 102)
Director of Business Administration 
& Information Technology  
chiggins@stmaryparish.org
 
Nadine Duncan (Ext. 116)
Director of Pastoral Administration 
& Pastoral Care
nduncan@stmaryparish.org
cell 920-659-1337
 
Tom Walter (Ext. 114)
Minister of Liturgy and Music
twalter@stmaryparish.org 

Dennis Douglas (Ext. 115)
Head of Maintenance
ddouglas@stmaryparish.org

Chip Acker
Cemetery & Facilities Management
cacker@stmaryparish.org
cell 920-882-4158
 
Tracy Turba (Ext. 119)
Minister of Young Disciples
tturba@stmaryparish.org 

Mary Ellen Fisher (Ext. 103)
Bookkeeping Assistant
mefisher@stmaryparish.org

Parish Trustees
Ted Suess | Carol Frahm  
trustee@stmaryparish.org

Kate Minczeski
Minister of Adult Disciples
kminczeski@stmaryparish.org 

Xavier Catholic School System
920-735-9380

Sign up for a slot to sit
with Jesus. We must
have one person 
with the Eucharist at
all times.


